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Newsletter 20 

10th February 2023 

   

 

Turkey Disaster 

Donations  

Attendance 30th January - 3rd February 2023 

Are you having a clear out at home during half-term? 
Would you like to donate any out grown Chase Lane 
uniform items (still in good condition) to the school?   
If so, please bring them into school after half-term via 
the school office. These items will then be washed by 
the school and sold for 50p each at our next preloved 
uniform sale on Thursday 23rd March. 
 

The Friends of Chase Lane PTA are also asking 
for any unwanted or preloved gifts (in good 
condition) suitable for their Summer Fun Day 
Tombola taking place on Sunday 9th July.  
 
For further details see page 3. 
 
 
 

Whole School Reading competition 

Thank you to everyone who has taken part in the Seesaw reading 
competition. A particularly huge well done to Noah who was the first child 
to post a video from Nursery! What a superstar! There's still plenty of 
time to enter as the closing date is after half-term - Friday 
27th February.  Please check out the Seesaw page by scanning the QR 
code below on the Seesaw app or website to see videos from children and 
teachers from across the school and to post your own video too! 

 

 

 

 

Well done to the following classes for achieving the highest 
attendance percentage in their Year Groups ;- over 96%.  The 
minimum target for attendance each week as set by the 
Government is 96%. 

 
 
 
 

During the above period our overall school attendance was 94.7%.  

Edenred vouchers of £15 per child for the half- term 
holiday, were issued yesterday to all families in receipt 
of benefit related Free School Meals (FSM). Please 
note, families would have received an email from 
Edenred and not from Chase Lane Primary so please 
check your junk/spam mail in case it appears in there. 

Edenred Holiday Free School Vouchers  

Year Group Class Attendance % 

Year 1 Acacia 98.3% 
Year 3 Cedar 97.9% 
Year 4 Sequoia 97% 
Year 5 Willow 98.6% 
Year 6 Oak 98.3% 

As a school community, we were heartbroken to hear the terrible news of the 
recent earthquakes that have affected various cities in Turkey, in which 
thousands of people have tragically lost their lives.  

We know that a large number of our families here at 
Chase Lane are of Turkish heritage and may have 
family/friends that are directly affected by this. 

If you would like to make a donation to help those 
affected by the earthquakes - even as small of £1, you 
can donate to the charity below by clicking the link: 
 

British Red Cross 
https://donate.redcross.org.uk/appeal/turkey-syria-earthquake-appeal?
gclid=CjwKCAiAioifBhAXEiwApzCztn22UnShNudM-
IzgM9ww2LOtflCjhW38bNs6kuIvTdRdOZbvttKvKxoClm0QAvD_BwE 
 

Our thoughts and prayers are with all those affected by this disaster. 

Mr Jeffery 
Headteacher 
 

Children’s Mental Health Week 6th - 12th February  

Book Week runs from Monday 27th February until Friday 3rd 
March.  Our theme this year is ‘Save Our Planet’ and the children 
will be looking at stories with important environmental 
messages which will be explored through the creative curriculum.  
 

We will be having a competition where children can design a small 
poster showing one way to help save our planet and class teachers 
will explain this to the children nearer the time.  Early Years will 
have a different task which will be based on the book they have 
shared. 
 

The closing date will be Monday 6th March and there will be prizes 
for each year group.                               

World Book Day is on Thursday 2nd of March,  however due to 
the proposed national teachers strike we will celebrate it the day 
after.  We would therefore ask that children dress up as 
characters from their favourite books on Friday 3rd March.   

All children will receive a book token which can be used at the Book 
Fair or in supermarkets and bookshops.  

Our Book Fair will run from March 8th until March 15th and will 
be a cash only event.  This starts the week after book week and 
it will be held in the KS1 playground after, school weather 
permitting.  

Please come along and 
help us to earn book 
rewards for school. We 
look forward to a 
thought-provoking week! 

World Book Day  This week is Children’s Mental Health 
week.  This year's theme is ‘Let's 
Connect’.  
 

So what is Children's Mental Health 
Week? 
 

Place2Be launched the first-ever 
Children's Mental Health Week in 2015 to 
shine a spotlight on the importance of 
children and young people's mental health.  

Now in its ninth year, the purpose is to encourage more people than ever 
to get involved, spread the word, and raise vital funds for children's 
mental health. 
 

What is Mental Health? 
Mental health describes our emotional, psychological, and social well-
being. 
It affects how we think, feel, and act but also helps determine how we 
handle stress, relate to others, and make choices.  
Sometimes we can experience mental health 
problems, which can massively affect our thinking, 
mood, and behaviour. 
 
 

This year’s goal is about encouraging people to 
connect with others in healthy, rewarding and 
meaningful ways. In school, the children have been 
thinking about the people, things and activities they 
feel connected to. Having healthy connections with friends, family and 
other people is important to help support our wellbeing.  
 

The MHST (Mental Health Support Team) work with our school and they 
may work with your child and teachers to help them understand their 
feelings and how to manage them.  
 

https://donate.redcross.org.uk/appeal/turkey-syria-earthquake-appeal?gclid=CjwKCAiAioifBhAXEiwApzCztn22UnShNudM-IzgM9ww2LOtflCjhW38bNs6kuIvTdRdOZbvttKvKxoClm0QAvD_BwE
https://donate.redcross.org.uk/appeal/turkey-syria-earthquake-appeal?gclid=CjwKCAiAioifBhAXEiwApzCztn22UnShNudM-IzgM9ww2LOtflCjhW38bNs6kuIvTdRdOZbvttKvKxoClm0QAvD_BwE
https://donate.redcross.org.uk/appeal/turkey-syria-earthquake-appeal?gclid=CjwKCAiAioifBhAXEiwApzCztn22UnShNudM-IzgM9ww2LOtflCjhW38bNs6kuIvTdRdOZbvttKvKxoClm0QAvD_BwE
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Diary Dates Spring Term 2023 

WEEK 2 School Dinner Menu for w/b 20th February 2023  

Any additions/changes to the diary dates are highlighted in purple text 

 

Half -Term Monday 13th February - Friday 17th  
 

Monday 20th February INSET Day - school closed to children 
 

Friday 24th February 8.30am—9.30am School Nurse drop-in 
 Community Room 
 

Thursday 2nd March Possible Teacher’s Strike 
 

Friday 3rd March World Book Day Dress up.  
 
Wednesday 8th March International Women’s Day 
 
 

Tuesday 14th March  Year 2 Royal Gunpowder Mills trip. More info 
to follow 

 
 

Wednesday 15th March  Possible Teacher’s Strike 
 

Thursday 16th March Possible Teacher’s Strike 
 
Monday 20th March Clubs & after school boosters end this 

week 
 

Thursday 23rd March World Maths Day Dress-up day. More info to 
follow 

 

Monday 27th March  Whole school Parent Consultations 
 

Thursday 30th March  Whole school Parent Consultations  
  

Friday 31st March  School closes 1 hour early for the Easter  
End of Spring Term  holidays 

 

 
Easter Holidays Monday 3rd April - Friday 14th  

 
Summer Term 

Monday 17th April 2023  - Friday 21st July 
 

Bank Holidays 
May Day Bank Holiday Monday 1st May 2023 
King Charles’ Coronation Monday 8th May 2023 
 
Tuesday 9th - Friday 12th May Year 6 SATs week 
 
Friday 12th May  PTA event Year 2 & 3 Disco 
 
Friday 19th May PTA event Year 4 & 5 Disco 

 

 
Half-term Monday 29th May  - Friday 2nd June 2023  

 
 

Monday 3rd July 2023 INSET Day - school closed to children 
 
Sunday 9th July 2023 PTA Summer Fun Day 
 

Friday 21st July 2023  School closes 1 hour early for the Summer   
   holidays 

Waltham Forest Residents’ News  

Joke of the Week 

Q. What did the dog say when it sat on sandpaper? 
 
 
A. "Ruff!" 
 
 

Dear children of Chase Lane,  
 

Don’t forget about our Geography Challenge competition - if you 
haven’t already, there’s still plenty of time! 
As we all know, it is our responsibility to look after 
and care for our environment. Over the next few 
weeks (including half-term) your challenge is to 
complete an activity to promote being a green 
fingered member of the Chingford Community!  
 

Here are some examples of activities:  

 a musical instrument using recycled products  

 Create a tally chart which represents where you travelled to 
by foot  

 Design a poster to encourage people to recycle  

 Collect rainwater  

 Write a poem about plastic pollution  

 Make an art extravaganza using recycled 
materials  

 Sing a song about how we can care for our 
environment  

 Make a tote bag using materials  

 Read a book to your sibling around caring for our environment  

 Keep a diary of how you have been green fingered around your 
home  

 

Children can either bring their projects into school by Friday 24th 
February or post a picture of their project onto Seesaw, using 
their class Seesaw code. If you do not have access to your class 
Seesaw code, please do not hesitate to speak to your child's class 
teacher.  
A winner will be chosen from each Key Stage. Most importantly, 
have lots of fun with whatever you choose to do, to reinforce the 
importance of looking after our environment. 
 

Miss Petais,  
Geography co-ordinator 

Geography Challenge 

Please click the link below to view this week’s  
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/
bulletins/3472df7 
  
 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/3472df7
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/3472df7
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PTA News 
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Half-Term Activities  
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 Community Information  

Why not pop along to your local library and make a Valentine's Love 
Bug this half-term. This is a Free event suitable for children of all 
ages. 
 

Date: Tuesday 14th February 
Where: North Chingford Library and 
Walthamstow library at  
3.30pm - 4.30pm , Wood Street Library at 
4.00pm - 5.00pm  
 
 

 
Waltham Forest Music Hub is 
organising a two-day music course for 
children aged 8-14 who play an 
instrument at any level. The cost is 
£33.22 for the 2 days during the 
February half term break - Monday 

13th and Tuesday 14th February. 
Follow this link to book a place for your child: https://
www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/waltham-forest-music-service-17792542020 
 
National Gallery - Explore, Build and play 
When: Tuesday 14th, Wednesday 15th and Thursday 16th February  
Time: 11.00am  - 4.00pm 
Suitable for children of all ages 
This is a Free event 
 
  

Work with artists James and Eva from Play Build 
Play to seek out decorative details throughout the 
Gallery.  From floor mosaics to colourful motifs, 
take another look at the building behind the 
paintings.  
 

Play with scale, shapes and sensory materials to 
create new structures, under the magnificent domed interior at the 
centre of the Gallery.  
 

Fir more details click the link:https://www.nationalgallery.org.uk/
events/workshop-february-half-term-explore-build-play-february-
2023 

Half-Term Ideas 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NHS Dentist in Waltham Forest  

Message from Waltham Forest  

We know the cost-of-living crisis is a worry for many residents 
across Waltham Forest. We're making sure there is a package of 
support available to residents throughout this challenging time.  

If you know of any families that are struggling, please do signpost 
them to our website for more information. Whether residents need 
financial support, advice about lowering bills, accessing food or get-
ting mental health support - there is help available. We also have 46 
warm spaces across the borough, where residents can spend time in 
for free. These include our community living rooms, kitchens and also 
libraries - where you'll find desk space too.  For more information, 
click the link below: 

https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/benefits-and-money-advice/cost-
living-support-your-crisis-our-action?
utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdeliv
ery&utm_term= 

Waltham Forest Community Kitchen Waltham Forest Immunisation Clinics 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/waltham-forest-music-service-17792542020
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/waltham-forest-music-service-17792542020
https://www.nationalgallery.org.uk/events/workshop-february-half-term-explore-build-play-february-2023
https://www.nationalgallery.org.uk/events/workshop-february-half-term-explore-build-play-february-2023
https://www.nationalgallery.org.uk/events/workshop-february-half-term-explore-build-play-february-2023
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/benefits-and-money-advice/cost-living-support-your-crisis-our-action?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/benefits-and-money-advice/cost-living-support-your-crisis-our-action?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/benefits-and-money-advice/cost-living-support-your-crisis-our-action?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/benefits-and-money-advice/cost-living-support-your-crisis-our-action?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term

